Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

July 14, 2009

Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Rick Nash, Deb Theis, Bill Hornett and Larry Eveland  Absent: Joe Helle Guests: William Good and Gary Rogers, City Administrator
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to approve May 14, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

HIAWATHA PARK AND RECREATION SURVEY

Jeff Schott analyzed the Park and Recreation survey and did a presentation of the results to the Parks Commission and City Council in June. Larry Eveland noted that the survey showed the most popular park clearly being Guthridge Park. Commission agreed this could be because most Hiawatha activities are held there; it’s centered and easily accessible. Commission also agreed that Tucker and Fay M. Clark Memorial Park get more activity than the survey claims. This could because the business community is using these parks a lot and they did not receive the survey. Commission agreed the survey showed the parks are very well maintained, the Farmers Market is popular, and requests stemmed around more trails and restrooms. Park and Recreation Director, Angie Cole, noted there will be a trail added along Boyson Road from Center Point Rd to Miller Road hopefully next summer.  Gary Rogers, City Administrator noted that quality of life is the number one draw in economic development. He agreed the survey was a good step in starting the research to see if trails, swimming pools or a recreation center is needed in Hiawatha. Gary explained that the elder age response to wanting an indoor swimming pool is not uncommon because many seniors and retirees would use the pool to swim laps. Gary explained that in Mayville, WI they spent nearly $60,000 to maintain an indoor pool and aquatics facility in a year;  Waupun, WI spent an estimated $70-90,000 per year for an outdoor beach open 2-3 months a year; showing the advantages of having an indoor pool. Larry Eveland presented an article from the Cedar Rapids Gazette showing a private developer that is checking into building a multifaceted private sports complex at the Sports Zone. Knowing that Hiawatha cannot support to sports complexes the commission agreed to do more research on a complex while waiting to see what happens with the private developer. Rick Nash suggested putting together a focus committee to do research. Gary recommended using the website and Hiawatha newsletter to ask leading questions to find out where citizens want more trails, restrooms, and other needs that were determined by the survey. William Good, a Hiawatha citizen, suggested putting in gravel trails that have a softer surface and are easier on people’s knees and joints.  Larry Eveland commented that the trails in Guthridge Park started with gravel but led to us paving them for maintenance reasons. Commission agreed to keep the survey on the agenda and to review the 5-year plan at some point. 
COMMUNITY CENTER RULE CHANGES

We have made some changes to the Community Center Rules to help us regulate the use of the center. Rule changes included not allowing renters to enter the community center before or after their rental times, not allowing renters to use the City Hall lobby area during their rental, and not allowing decorations to be hung from the ceiling. 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to accept the changes made to the Community Center Rules and Regulations. Motion carried. 
RECREATION UPDATE

Soccer


Soccer just finished up.  It was very successful.  Our volunteer coaches did a great job.  We had 15 teams with a total of 139 kids and 30 coaches.  
Blastball


Blastball starts this week.  We have 20 teams with a total of 200 kids and 40 coaches.  We had to buy more equipment to accommodate the growth of this program. Equipment includes bats, balls, tees and bases.  The coaches meeting was June 29th and Guy from Hiawatha Kids League talked about different throwing techniques and how to keep the kids engaged.  We will hand out gifts from Surgery Center to Blastball for their end of the year party.

Tennis


During the month of June Tennis lessons were available on Monday and Thursday.  Both were very popular.  For the month of July everyone has signed up for the Monday lessons during the day.  There have been many good compliments about the lessons from parents and kids.  Lessons are given by Westfield Tennis Pros.

Farmers Market


Farmers Market is continuing to grow.  At one point this season we had over 30 vendors.  Vendors are very complimentary on the parking and access that their customers have to the market.  We have averaged between 250-500 visitors a week.  Vendor selections ranges from varities produce, baked goods, meats, and handicrafts.

Playground & Youths in Parks Programs

Both of these programs are going well and people are still calling to get signed up for them, even though they have been full since April. 

PARKS REPORT

The Public Works and Parks departments are working on the sidewalk entrance for Fay M. Clark Memorial Park on the west side along Miller Road. This will allow park visitors to enter the park on the sidewalk rather than walking on the road.  
William Good, a Hiawatha citizen, asked the Commission to consider putting up a tarp/net to help keep the wind controlled at the red pavilion in Guthridge Park. Commission agreed to check into different options to help with the wind issue. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 7:10 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
